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Parents and Friends 

 Just a few quick updates about things happening in the Nestucca Valley School 

District.   

BOND- We have officially concluded the Design Development phase of our process.  

This means that we are on target to begin construction on June 17.  In the next two 

weeks a new well will be drilled on the campus.  The district will be submitting an early 

release package to Tillamook County in order to receive the permits needed to begin 

excavation in June.   

 As a district we will now begin to develop timelines and plans for how to 

operate school while there is active construction occurring on campus.  What this will 

mean for staff and students is a reduction in the amount of campus that we have 

accessible for daily use.  While this will present some challenges, it is a temporary 

state, that must occur in order to complete our construction on time.  SAFETY, is the 

number one priority to the district. We will be updating our stakeholders regularly as 

routines change at the school.  For instance, parent drop off and pick up will work 

differently next year but we are still working on how that will run.  Other things 

impacted- summer school  will be offered at NJSR High for the 2019 session, no traffic 

other than construction workers will be allowed behind the current elementary 

campus, buses will no longer be housed at the NVES campus… and the list goes on.  

We will communicate often and routinely as these changes begin to take place.  Please 

check our website.  Throughout the summer we will be posting pictures and updates.  

Thank you to all students, staff, and community members for being flexible in the 

process.   In the end it will all be worth it!   

SUMMER SCHOOL/EMERGENCY PREPARDENESS- Summer school (SS) applications 

have been mailed home to students.  This year any student K-11 grade is eligible to 

attend.  SS will run Monday through Thursday,  8:00am to 12:00pm,  July 8- August 1st.  

Breakfast, lunch, and bus transportation will be provided.  If you did not receive a SS 

registration form, and would like one, please contact either school office to make 

arrangements.  As in past practice, the summer school session will have a science 

emphasis. 
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   Once again we will partner with the Nestucca Valley Community Alliance, but this year we will also be part-

nering with the South Tillamook County Emergency Volunteer Corps(STCEVC).  The STCEVC is a group of south Tilla-

mook County residents committed to raising awareness and preparedness in our community for a natural disaster.  

They have started a website, that has great resources and references.  Their website is https://southcountyevc.org/ 

Our theme this summer session, will be the science behind natural disasters and helping our students and 

families prepare for emergency situations.  Each student that attends their summer school session, and completes 

an emergency preparedness “Family Plan” will be sent home with a “Go Bag” equipped for two people.  These “Go 

Bags” are being made available by the work of the STCEVC and the grant that the Tillamook PUD provided for this 

project.  If you are interested in what is in a “Go Bag” please reference the flier that is included in this newsletter.  

 As stated earlier this year we will begin to highlight an emergency preparedness topic each month.  This 

month we are spotlighting what is in a “Go Bag” and alerting you and your family to the potential to receive a “Go 

Bag” by your student/s attending SS and returning an emergency “Family Plan” to the school district.  Next month 

we will be sharing what an emergency “Family Plan” should include.   Our goal in the NVSD is to have an emergency 

“Family Plan” on file for every district family.  This will help our community be more efficient and ultimately safer, if 

the school district has this information on file for each family.  For the 2019-2020 school year we will work to devel-

op a catalog of emergency family plans for all of our district families. 

As always, if you have questions please contact me.  I can be reached at (503) 392-3194 Ext 404 or by email at 

mistyw@nestucca.k12.or.us 

 

Have a great May! 

 

Misty Wharton 

Superintendent                                                                                                     

Nestucca Valley School District  

503 392 3194 Ext 404  

 

 

https://southcountyevc.org/
mailto:mistyw@nestucca.k12.or.us
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May Activities Calendar 
 

 

Wednesday, May 1st 

Jr High Track @ Home 3:30 pm  
 

Thursday, May 2nd 

NWL Meet @ Vernonia 3:30 pm  
 

Friday, May 3rd   

Half Day 

HS Softball @ Perrydale Doubleheader 3:00 pm 
 

Monday, May 6th 
 

HS Baseball vs Gaston 4:30 pm 

HS Softball vs Gaston 4:30 pm 

6th grade District Track 3:30 pm 
        

Thursday, May 9th  

Cara Elder here 8-12 

HS Baseball @ Gaston Double Header 3:00 pm 

HS Softball @ Gaston Double Header 3:00 pm 

Jr High District Track @ Yamhill-Carlton 3:00 pm 
 

Friday, May 10th  

NWL District Track @ Portland Christian 

State Band to Corvallis 
 

Saturday, May 11th  

NWL District Track @ PC  
 

Wednesday, May 15th  

NWL Playoffs BB/SB @ Pacific U 
 

Friday, May 17th  

State Track @ WOU  
 

Saturday, May 18th  

State Track @ WOU  

 

Monday, May 20th  

Honor Society Inductions 
 

Tuesday, May 21st 

End of Day Assembly 

Nestucca Decathlon 3:30 pm 

Opening Ceremonies for Nestucca Games 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, May 22nd 

End of Day assembly 

Nestucca Decathlon 3:30 pm 
 

Thursday, May 23rd  

Cara Elder here 8-12 

Jr High Meet of Champions 8:00 am 
 

Tuesday, May 28th  

Powder Puff Football 

Brute Volleyball 
 

Wednesday, May 29th  

HS/MS field trip to Camp Meriwether  
 

Friday, May 31st 

End of Day Assembly 

Closing Ceremonies for Nestucca Games 
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Online Forecasting 
2019-2020 School Year 

 
 

During online forecasting, you will have the opportunity to go through ParentVue and see what your child has chosen. 

The goal of online forecasting is so that everything is approved and settled BEFORE school starts next year. It makes it 

very difficult when school begins and schedules and class lists are changing daily.  

Teachers really appreciate being able to hit the ground running that first day of school. They only have a limited 

amount of time with your kids and want to take advantage of all of the time they can to teach as much as possible. 

Trying to catch a student up when they have missed the first week or so of class is difficult.  

If you have any questions about forecasting, you can contact Christal Winesburgh at christalw@nestucca.k12.or.us. 

 
 

Regular & Online Registration 
 

Registration for the next school year will be August 20th, 21st and 22nd. On Tuesday and Wednesday, we will have 

registration from 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m., and on Thursday, registration will be from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

We will also have Online Registration available as an option next year, but you will need a ParentVue account in order 

to participate in Online Registration. With Online Registration, you will be able to verify your student’s information and 

complete all of the normal paperwork at home on your computer. Remember, though, that you will need a ParentVue 

account. If you don’t have a ParentVue account, please email Robin Richwine at robinr@nestucca.k12.or.us. 

 

 

STATE BAND COMPETITION - May 10th  
 

Congratulations to Nestucca HS Band for achieving their highest festival scores yet, and qualifying                                  

for the State Band competition on May 10th! 

Mrs. Serven is proud of each band member who worked hard to perform at their highest ability. 

They also have worked on their sight-reading scores, and were rewarded for that hard work with 

the highest sight-reading score at the festival, out of 11 bands 1A to 3A in size. The overall district placement 

for Nestucca was for 2nd place, right behind Neah-Kah-Nie.  

We have steadily improved our overall judge assessments to have this highest score yet, so coming in 2nd is  

a WIN, because we have improved our level of playing.  Our school is doing great things in music! 

 

Other Important Dates: 

May 14th - MS Choir Festival at Forest Grove HS 

May 23rd - Music a'la Carte Talent Show (as part of Nestucca Games) at 7pm 

May 30th - Jr and Sr High Bands/Choirs Spring Concert 7pm  

 

mailto:christalw@nestucca.k12.or.us
mailto:robinr@nestucca.k12.or.us
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Volunteer Appreciation 
 

Nestucca Valley School District is grateful for all of the community support we receive.  All of our volunteers 

make a difference in the lives of our students.  If there is anyone who was inadvertently omitted please      

email Chad Holloway at the elementary school chadh@nestucca.k12.or.us so they can be included                 

in future newsletters. 

 

Carol Johnson - Kindergarten volunteer 

Kaili Jensen - Classroom volunteer 

Cindy Marshall - Kindergarten volunteer 

Raquel Ledbetter  - Kindergarten volunteer 

Lidia Hernandez  - Kindergarten volunteer 

Arturo Castro - Classroom volunteer 

Connie Madruga - 15+ year volunteer 

Linda Link - Backpack program 

Brandi Gearhart - Classroom volunteer 

Kari Clark - Classroom volunteer  

Melissa Woods - Classroom volunteer 

Kelly Armstrong - Classroom volunteer 

Jill Manning  - Classroom volunteer 

Ona Johnston - Classroom volunteer 

Lennie Heitsman - Weekly volunteer 

Irene Barajas - 2nd Grade volunteer  

Maureen and Marty Wisehart - Art Literacy and class projects 

Nancy Whitehead - Gardening project  

mailto:chadh@nestucca.k12.or.us
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GREEN TEAM 
 

April has been a busy month for the 5th and 6th grade Green Teams.  We 
have been in the garden starting seeds, transplanting our starts, lots of weeding 
and mulching, and building bamboo tunnel.  Stop by and check it out!  We have 
also been helping a little bit with the NVASI refundable can sorting.  

This month each group had a field trip. 6th grade toured Garten Services in 
Salem, which is a recycling sorting facility that brings in more than 1,000,000 lbs 
every week of materials to be sorted and recycled.  It was an eye-opening experience seeing the sheer 
amount and variety of items brought in, as well as learning the process of how items are sorted, reused if 
possible, or recycled. 
5th Grade visited the Pacific City Transfer Station.  Mr. Carbaugh from Nestucca Valley Sanitary was also 
there and gave us a demo of the garbage truck.  David McCall gave us a tour of the recycling facility, and we 
learned interesting information about what these items be recycled into.  Here are some things that we 
learned: 

Glass is a product that can be recycled many times over. 

#2 plastic jugs are mostly used in making recycled “lumber.” This plastic lumber is even used as 
railroad ties! 

#1 plastics are often used for making spandex and other plastic threads, as well as the clear corru-
gated plastic used on greenhouses covered porches. 

RECYCLING UPDATE: 
Thank you to all who sent in plastic bags for the TREX recycling competition. We gathered 180 pounds of 
plastic bags!!!  The final results from the contest are in- we got 9th out of 25th in the Northwest for a school 
our size.  711 schools participated nationwide and 367,903 lbs. of plastic film were brought in.  That is 
equivalent to 9 tractor-trailer loads!  Watch for this contest to be resumed next fall. 
 

In April, the raised beds we received as prizes from the Nov. plastic jug/Styrofoam collection were deliv-
ered by Sue Owens and David McCall from Tillamook County Public Works. Thank you everyone for sending 
in these items and kids- great job sorting!   
 

HUGE thank you to Public Works, Solid Waste Department for this generous contribution 
to our garden! 
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Art Literacy: Pinch Pots and Clipper Ships 

Presented by Community Arts Project 

For the month of April your student/s learned how to make a traditional pinch pot with air dry clay. 

They learned about ceramics vessels throughout the ages and the different techniques used to build with clay. 

Techniques such as pinching, coiling, scoring, and using slip were among the things taught in this fun, hands 

on lesson.  

For our final lesson for this school year, during the month of May, we will be making personalized clip-
per ship artworks. We will study a few famous American painters who chose to paint these beautiful ships and 
also learn about the names of the different parts of the ship. This multi-media project will use paint, torn paper, 
wood, rope, marker, and a creative mind. A selection of these student artworks will be on view at the Garibaldi 
Maritime Museum during the month of June. Please be on the lookout for a date so you can be sure to join us 
for opening night! 
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Library News from Sue! 
 

The end of this school year is rapidly approaching.   

May 20th is the last day for students to check-out books. 
 

Please remind your child to return books they have checked-out of our school Library. 

Also, in June, the first class to return all of their Library Books (any lost books need to be paid 

for) will receive a popsicle party. 

 

Thanks, Sue 

 

NVES Track & Field Day  

June 5th @ NHS 

 

 

 

Last Day of School - Fun Field Day @ NVES 

*We need volunteers for this day!   

Interested  volunteers please contact the                                         

school for more information! 
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K-3 Spring Concert  

Tuesday May 21, 2018 @ 7:00 pm  

Nestucca Valley Elementary School will be presenting their Spring Concert Tuesday, May 21 at 7:00 pm in 

the Elementary school gym.  Grades K-3 will sing a wide variety of songs. The Foulweather String Band will 

be joining Ms. Stirling to accompany the K-3 students, and play for the pre-show.  The Grade 4 students 

will present the second annual “4th Grade Musical Showcase” Wednesday May 29.  The students are 

encouraged to dress nicely for the concert. Please have your children report to their classrooms by 6:40. 

Immediately following the concert, please join us in the cafeteria for an Ice Cream Social! 

 

Nestucca Valley Elementary 4th Grade proudly presents the second annual: 

“Fourth Grade Musical Showcase” 

Wednesday May 29 7:00 pm at the NVES Gym.  

Students please arrive by 6:40 and report to your homeroom teacher. 

We will sing, play Ukuleles, play our African drums and Percussion, play our 

recorders, and bring YOUR dancing shoes – as we will all participate in the Virgina 

Reel.  Students are encouraged to dress in bright colors or Hawaiian shirts/dresses 

– you may wear nice shorts for this concert (please no cut offs).  As always – join us 

for Ice Cream in the cafeteria immediately after the show!!  Mark your calendars – 

this will be super entertaining and FUN! 

 

 

 

Last 5/6 Band Concert  

Tuesday June 4 @ 7:00 pm 
 

Band Students in Grades 5 and 6 will present their last concert                                                                    
Tuesday June 4, 7:00 pm @ the NVES Gym. 

Students please arrive by 6:40 and report to your homeroom teacher. 

5th Grade Band - Look your best! 

6th Grade Band – Dress black:  wear black bottoms, tops and black shoes. 
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Did you know that a kid might have to try a new food 10 times before they actually 
start to like it?  Food Roots hosts monthly taste tests in the cafeteria as a way to get 

students comfortable with trying new foods. Students have tried kale chips, fresh 
cabbage slaw grown from our garden, locally grown salad mix, and more this year! 

This month our cafeteria taste test was some bright pink beet hummus. 177 
students tried the hummus, and of those students 96 said they “loved it”, 27 

students voted that they “liked it”, and 30 students voted that they “tried it but 
didn’t prefer it”. Even if students don’t end up liking what they try, simply trying 

new foods is still an important skill to build. 
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